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Dear Cllr Howells,  
 
Castle Street Closure  
 
Thank you for your letter dated 16th October 2020 in relation to the Economy & 

Culture Scrutiny Committee. It was really welcome to be able to discuss a 

controversial subject in a diligent and pragmatic manner. 

I can confirm that future Cabinet reports on proposed changes to Castle Street will 

be made available for Scrutiny as requested. In the interim, I can update that we are 

re-opening Castle Street to buses, taxis and emergency vehicles as a temporary 

measure while a public consultation is held on the future of the thoroughfare. The 

proposed re-opening – which will be ready by late-November - will help buses and 

taxis cross east to west and west to east. This temporary design will seek to ensure 

that the pop-up cycleway - which will run from Leckwith Road up Newport Road to 

the junction with Broadway – will be retained throughout the public consultation. The 

temporary measure under consideration will also include the pavement alongside the 

shops and bars opposite the castle - extended into the road to give a wider walkway 

for people to socially distance. It could also create an opportunity for hospitality 

businesses to have more space outside their premises to trade. Castle Street could 

then contain two lanes for buses and taxis to travel east and or west, and the pop-up 

cycle lane by the castle would remain. It is anticipated that the proposed scheme 

would bed-in before the Christmas season begins. 

While these temporary arrangements continue to progress, it is also proposed to 

consult with the public and businesses on three options for a permanent scheme on 

Castle Street. These are: 

·       Fully pedestrianising Castle Street, except emergency vehicles, delivery 

vehicles, while retaining the segregated cycleway; or 

·       Access to buses, taxis, emergency and delivery vehicles only, while retaining 

the segregated cycleway; or 



 
 
   
 
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 

·       Opening the road to all traffic, in line with the Clean Air Plan that was proposed 

before COVID-19. This involves a segregated cycleway in either direction, one lane 

of traffic in either direction for motor vehicles and retaining the existing bus lane, to 

allow buses to travel in a dedicated bus lane from North Road towards Westgate 

Street. 

The consultation on these options is proposed to start at the beginning of December 

and after considering the responses to the consultation, along with technical advice 

and all other relevant factors, a Cabinet report will be drafted to determine which 

option to proceed with.   

 
I trust the above is of assistance.  If you have any further queries, please do not 

hesitate to contact either my officers or myself directly. 

Yours sincerely,  
 
 

 
Cynghorydd / Councillor Caro Wild 
Aelod Cabinet dros Gynllunio Strategol a Thrafnidiaeth 
Cabinet Member for Strategic Planning & Transport 
 
 

https://www.cardiffnewsroom.co.uk/releases/c25/21694.html

